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MEMORANDUM  

 
                

 
To: ZPAC 
From: Matthew H. Asselmeier, AICP, CFM, Director 
Date: October 25, 2024 
Re: Proposed Text Amendment Related to Allowing Parking in the Front Yard Setback of A-1 

Zoned Properties (Petition 24-35)  
Section 36-1013 (f) (6) (a) (1) of the Kendall County Code contains the following regulations 
regarding parking in the front yard setbacks: 
 
“No parking and drive aisles are permitted in a required front setback except the interior one-half (½) 
of the front yard in an M-1 Limited Manufacturing District or M-2 Heavy Industrial District.” 
 
During the review of the special use permit for a landscaping business between 3900 and 3716 
Stewart, Staff was requested to investigate allowing parking in a portion of the required front yard 
setbacks. 
 
The front yard setbacks for properties zoned A-1 are one hundred fifty feet (150’) from the centerline 
and one hundred feet (100’) from the right-of-way line.   
 
The consensus among the members of the Kendall County Regional Planning Commission was that 
this requirement was too large and prevented property owners from using their land effectively. 
 
At their meeting on October 23, 2024, the Kendall County Regional Planning Commission decided to 
initiate a text amendment to the Kendall County Code allowing parking in the A-1 Zoning District in 
the interior seventy-five feet (75’) from the centerline for properties where the right-of-way was not 
dedicated and the interior fifty feet (50’) from the right-of-way line where a right-of-way existed. 
 
Accordingly, the redlined version of the text is as follows: 
 
“No parking and drive aisles are permitted in a required front setback except the interior one-half (½) 
of the front yard in A-1 Agricultural District, M-1 Limited Manufacturing District, or M-2 Heavy 
Industrial District.” 
 
Information was sent to the Townships on October 25, 2024.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this memo, please let me know. 
 
MHA 

 


